
                 
 

Wednesday 23 October 2019  |  TERM 4 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Welcome to Term 4! Term 4 is always a busy term and this year is no exception. We 
have transition programs, assemblies, end of year concert, end of year celebration 
for PBL, Year 6 farewell, and I am sure there are many more things yet to come. 

5/6Y and KY have had a several teachers over the last few weeks due to Mr Yap and 
Mrs Jasprizza being absent. We have been working hard to sustain regular casuals 
on these classes. 5/6Y will be supported by Mr Davidson over the next few weeks 
and KY will be supported by Mrs McKinnon. If you have any questions both teachers 
are very approachable. Thank you for your patience and understanding throughout 
this time. 

We welcome three prac students from Charles Sturt University to our school this 
week. We have Taliah Clark (2S), Todd Peters (KY) and Maddi Montague (2G). Please 
welcome these students as we support them through their learning to become 
teachers.  

Transitions commence this term. Year 6 will be attending Dubbo College South or 
Delroy Campus’ for transition to high school, years K-5 will be having transition 
sessions in their next grade and we are welcoming the pre-schoolers for orientation 
to school. To support the Year 6 students attending high school the Peter Aird 
Shield will be held this Thursday. All students attending high school are encouraged 
to attend.  

Last Friday saw the first round of PSSA for primary students. The reports from the 
teachers are all students were well behaved and enjoyed PSSA. Students at school 
were participating in circus, hockey, soccer and many other activities.  

A huge congratulations to our P&C who generously donated their time on Saturday 
to hold the barbeque at Bunnings. The continued support of these people is to be 
commended and the P&C would not have the funds to support our students 
without the dedication of these people. THANKYOU! 

A gentle reminder all students need to wear a hat when playing in the sun. Well 
done to those students who are wearing a hat. We encourage your child to wear a 
school hat and these are available at the front office.  

Parents/carers are reminded they are to sign their child out through the front office 
if you are collecting them early from school. Students are not to leave the school 
grounds before 3.15pm.  

I would like to thank the students, staff and families for working with me since the 
beginning of the term. Mrs Day will return from leave on Wednesday and I am sure 
she will have some exciting stories about her time away.  

Remember: Wherever there is a human being, there is an opportunity for kindness 
(Buddha) 

 
 
Nicci Willis 
Relieving Principal  
   

Important Dates 

Thursday 24th October  
 

Peter Aird Shield 

Friday 25th October 
 

Primary Assembly 

Wednesday 30th October 
 

Year 6 Transition 
 

Kinder Orientation 
 

Step Up  

Friday 1st November 
 

Infants Assembly 

Friday 8th November 
 

Primary Assembly 

Monday 18th November to 
Friday 29th November 
 

Swim School - Year 2 

Wednesday 4th December 
 

School Concert 

Tuesday 10th December 
 

Presentation Day 

Next P & C Meeting 

Wednesday 13th November 

5:30pm 

Dubbo West Public School 



                 
 

TERM 4 WINNERS 

Week 1 
KBlue 

Georgia Southwell  

Tailani Cummings  

KGreen 
Misha‐Lee Brown  

Reece Gibson  

KRed 
Amelia Abarquez‐Phillis  

Carter Towney  

KYellow 
Harley Bourke  

Ethan Hanlon  

1W 
Shyra Kennedy 

Milla Campion  

2G 
Leon Horan  

Liesa Phillips  

2H 
Oscar Hillsley  

Zeke Smith  

2S 
Chase Burge  

Aaliyah Pascoe  

3/4E Shakyler Cubby  

3/4H 
Porsha McNeill  

Xavier Lothian  

3/4S 
Markeel Ebsworth  

Aliqua Edwards McKellar  

5/6N 
JusƟne Leven  

Hayden Fearne  

5/6Y 
Mikayla Ball  

Chenderly Alivio  

$5 Infants 
Winner 

Joshua Williams  

Notes Sent Home Who Is Involved   

School Swimming Scheme Year 2 

High School Transition Year 6 

PSSA Sport Term 4 Years 3 to 6 

Peter Aird Shield Year 6 

STEP UP 

Step Up will be running from 
Weeks 3 to 8 from 2pm to 
3:15pm every Wednesday. 

During this time students 
will be attending their 

classes in preparation for 
next year. 



                 
 

The Department’s Revised Enrolment Policy 

While changes to the 
Department’s Enrolment 
Policy came into effect at 
the start of Term 3 2019, 
existing enrolments are 
not affected. The revised 
policy is designed to 
support schools to 
manage all enrolment 
applications, encourage greater consistency in decision-making and 
make sure the enrolment choices are clear for parents. 

During term 4, we will be highlighting information to help our parents, 
carers and school community understand some of the key changes. 

In the meantime please feel free to access some general enrolment 
information from the Department’s website https://education.nsw.gov.au/
public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/enrolment or make an 
appointment to meet with the Principal of your local school. 



                 
 

 

Kindergarten and Preschool 

Enrolments are now open for 2020 

Please phone us on 02 6882 3086 or call in and see 

us for more informaƟon. 

TransiƟon for Kindergarten 2020 enrolments starts 

on 30th October 2019 



                 
 

News from the Preschool 
 

Welcome back to a very busy Term 4!  

There are lots of  exciting things coming up for our final 
term of  preschool including kindy transition. Transition 
notes were posted to your homes last week so please see 
main office staff  if  you have not received yours yet. 

P2 has shown an interest in making and flying paper 
planes so last week we made some for the children to 
fly. Robert sat down and helped come up with the 
question:  

How far will the aeroplane go? 



                 
 



                 
 


